HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY AUGUST 10, 2017
Call to order:
Commissioner Sheppard announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge 
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Visitors:
Laura Stonebridge

Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the July 13, 2017 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:
Nothing for this meeting
Attorney:
Nothing for this meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for July was 12% and for Friar Creek it was 1%. There was a short discussion.
B. FIN #:
The Field Supervisor and Commissioner Stonebridge are in the process of fleet number for the purchase of a new truck. There was some discussion.
C. Bank Update:
The process of switching banks is almost complete. There was a short discussion. Coastal Community Bank sent paperwork that needed a signature so Commissioner Stonebridge signed it. 
D. Blow Off Repair:
A sampling station was hit by a contractor working for a customer. There was some discussion regarding an offer from the contractor to pay 1/3 of the cost of repair. The Field Supervisor will contact the contractor with a counter offer for them to pay ½ the cost.
E. Web Site:
The web site has been updated with google translate. There was a short discussion.

F. Mower:
The Field Supervisor is still working on mower information.

Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for July 2017 were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   B. Meter Request:
A potential customer has inquired about the cost of installing a 1½” meter. There was some discussion and the Field Supervisor had collected some information from other utilities regarding the fees they charge. The Field Supervisor will follow up with more information.
C. New List:
Commissioner Johnson asked to get an updated emergency phone list since we have a new employee. It will be prepared for the next meeting.
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 5546 through 5569 in the amount of $17,059.29. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for August in the amount of $14,651.24. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, September 14, 2017 at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 6:50pm August 10, 2017.
Approved:
September 14, 2017


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Vice President


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Secretary


   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, President
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